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PO Box 340, Marden, SA, 5070 Phone: 08 8411 0277  
President – Bill Winslow  Secretary – Pam Vaughton 
Email  stpeters@rotaryclub.org.au 
Website  https://portal.clubrunner.ca/stpeters 
Facebook   https://www.facebook.com/StPetersRotary/ 
 

Weekly Meetings - The Rotary Club of St Peters meets on Tuesdays at 6:00 PM 
at the Kensington Hotel, 23 Regent St., Kensington, S.A.  5068. Visitors are welcome. 

 

 
Coming Events 

 
The Next Club Meeting is on Tuesday 4 May at 5.30: pm at Foodbank 

377A Cross Road, Edwardstown, SA 
Dinner will follow at the Hilton Hotel 

264 SOUTH Road, HILTON 
 

Program - Foodbank has organised a tour of their facilities for our Club.  
Partners are most welcome to attend. 

 
Report of Meeting 3174 held on Tuesday 27 April 2021 at the Kensington Hotel 

 
Sergeant John Dubberley called the meeting to order and Wendy Gaborit gave the invocation and proposed a toast 
to the people of Australia. John then introduced Vice President Arthur Manser. 
 

 
Vice President’s Remarks 

 
Vice President Arthur Manser welcomed visitors Susie Llewelyn and her husband Stephen.  
Susie is a Rotarian visiting from Epping, Sydney.  
 
Vice President Arthur explained President Bill is at the RYLA Dinner at Glenelg.  
Arthur welcomed Rotarians and praised those who worked at the Shed on Saturday for the St Peters Fair. 
 

 
Apologies 

Bill Winslow, Tony Camporeale, Carmel O’Reilly, Ann Price, Romaine Dawson, Chris Dawson, Brian Kretschmer,  
Keith Payne, John Seeliger, Dennis Henschke 

 
 
This week’s Bulletin Editor is Pam Vaughton. 
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Guest Speaker – Cherilyn Fleming from RAM - Rotarians Against Malaria 
 
Chairman Phil Smith introduced Cherilyn Fleming.  
 
Cherilyn joined the Rotary Club of Adelaide South (now Adelaide Central) in 1992.  She then moved to the Rotary 
Club of Blackwood, where she was President in 2009 – 2010.   
Having retired and moved to Goolwa; Cherilyn is now a member of the Rotary Club of Encounter Bay. 
 
Cherilyn’s work has involved the development and implementation of education and training programs for adults 
who are disadvantaged.  They have included prisoners, those experiencing homelessness, rehabilitating alcohol 
and/or other drug users and people with multiple disabilities and challenging behaviours.  Cherilyn has just taken on 
the D9510 Rotarians Against Malaria role as Regional Supervisor and she is presenting about the work of RAM. 

 

 

 
 

RAM Programs: Breaking the cycle of infection

It’s a very grass roots approach:
• Collaboration: Other NGOs & Governments
• LLIN bed nets
• Residual insecticidal spraying (IRS)
• Education
• Engineering environments
• Controlling larvicide in breeding grounds
• Rapid accurate diagnosis, surveillance
• Effective treatment (Logistics)
• Research: PhD Scholarship, vaccines?

~100 countries affected by Malaria in 2019

5

Malaria Elimination: A Work in Progress



Rotary Club of St Peters - Weekly Bulletin – 20210427 – 27th April 2021 
 

Rotary Opens Opportunities   Page 3 of 8 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cherilyn showed some delightful footage of children performing a clean-up song to help residents become aware of 
the importance of reducing the mosquito population and the risk of bites. 
 

 
“Clean up your garden 

Use mosquito nets” 
 
 
 
Sonia Schepetiuk thanked the speaker, Cheryl Fleming (right), and Milton Jones presented her with a cheque from 
the Club. 
 
 

 
  

CURRENT RAM VISION INCLUDES
•Strategic provision of nets – maternal, special 
needs, areas not covered by Global Funding, 
epidemic preparedness
•Provide more educational resources (schools) eg
flip charts
•Provide more Rapid Diagnostic Kits
•Expand RAM Healthy Villages
•Sponsor a second PhD candidate
•Provide more volunteer teams
• Convince RI that malaria should
be next after Polio is eradicated.
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President’s Announcements 

• The 9510 District Conference will be in the Barossa Valley next year – 1-3 April 

• We look forward to a large group from our Club attending 

• The 9510 District Assembly will be held this Sunday, 2 May at PAC, Kent Town 

• Several members from our Club will be attending 

• The Foodbank Meeting at 5.30: pm at Foodbank 377A Cross Road, Edwardstown, SA 

• Dinner will follow at the Hilton Hotel 264 SOUTH Road, HILTON 
 
Please see maps below 
        
          Foodbank        Hilton Hotel – South Road 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Members Minutes 
 
1 David Birkedale has kindly agreed to organised accommodation for the next District Conference April 1-3 in the 
Barossa Valley. Members are encouraged to save the date. 
 
2. David Heilbronn thanked all members who worked either, or both shifts at the Shed last Saturday.  
A wonderful day for the Community and our Club. 
 

Happy Birthday to the Rotary Club of St Peters - 63 years old - Arthur Manser - Vice President 
 
The Rotary Club of St Peters was charted on the 29th April 1958 with Lionel Catt as charter President. 
In March 1961 the first Jumble was held raising $600. 
During 1994 a Rummage Shop was established at the Marden Shopping, and continued until increased rent and the 
redevelopment of the centre forced up to relocate to our Rotary Shed in Linde Reserve. 
 
Members of our club have made many overseas trips to build schools and support third world countries. 
Our club has been a strong supporter of both the Australian Rotary Health and Rotary Foundation and this year we 
have 23 Centurions. 
 
3 members have been District Governor and 2 other Past District Governors had joined our club. 
In our book 60 Years of Service, it said The Rummage Shop and Jumble Sales would have raised over $1.5 million – 
now, three years on, that amount would be over $1.6 million allowing us to do good in the world. 
 
I’m proud to be a member of this great club, we all should be too. 
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Sergeant’s Session 

 
Sergeant John Dubberley regaled us with an amusing definition of Sergeant at Arms.  
John did a fine job of the fine job to the Treasurer’s delight. 

 
Anniversaries 

Birthdays  
Members   - NONE    
Partner’s Birthdays  - NONE 
Rotary Birthdays  -  
David Heilbronn   32.0 years 02-May 
John Seeliger    45.0 years 01-May 
Fred Stewart    63.0 years 29-Apr 
 

4) Wedding Anniversaries -  
George Dimitriadis Katherine 30-Apr 

 
Cap for Sale 
There is a brand new Rotary cap for sale – cost $15. Please see me if the cap fits your shopping list. Pam V 
 

 
 
St Peters Fair – 24 April 2021 
 
 
The Rotary Club of St Peters was delighted to be part of the St Peters Fair. 
The weather was delightful and the offerings varied and engaging.  
 
We felt privileged to partner with the Council for this event right outside of the Shed Door! 
The Fair organisers, pictured with Vice President Arthur, were very helpful to ensure we had  
our barbecue sizzling and secondhand treasures on sale. 
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St Peters Fair – 24 April 2021 
 
 
The crowd was buzzing by 11.30  
 

 
 
 
Shed funds raised will be used to support our local Music in Dementia project and other projects. 
 
Did we say we sell a large range of goods? Hairdressing hedgeclippers?  
 
This just goes to show that although we work hard at the Shed we have fun along the way. 
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Meeting Roster 
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Shed Roster 
 

THE TEAM LEADER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR THE TEAM  
FOR FOLLOWING THE SHED GUIDELINES AND BANKING THE DAY'S TAKINGS 

 
THE COVID 19 PLAN MUST ALWAYS BE FOLLOWED 

 

 
 

PLEASE NOTE: START TIME IS 7.45 am 
 

PLEASE NOTIFY Pauline Yates of any roster changes - 0407 395 595 


